Busy meeting in October...

ALIA Board of Education meeting, October 2000

he ALIA Board of Education met on Sunday 22 October 2000. The Board thanked Ross Todd, who has been appointed to Rutgers University for 2001, for his five years of work as a member of the ALIA Board of Education, including three years as deputy chair.

Library Industry Training Package and course recognition Providers of most library technician courses are introducing courses based on the *Library and Information Services Industry Training Package*. The Board considered the report of the Working Party on the Library Industry Training Package and Course Recognition.

The Board of Education agreed that the diploma would continue to be the qualification required for admission to library technician membership of ALIA. Noting that the *Library and Information Services Industry Training Package* sets course content, the Board decided that course recognition for such courses should focus on the delivery of the course, to ensure that each course delivers the core knowledge, skills and attitudes for the library and information sector.

To ensure that the course recognition process for courses based on the training package considers relevant criteria, the ALIA Board of Education will revise the Course Recognition Questionnaire and the Annual Course Return.

Course recognition

The Board of Education is aware of problems associated with course recognition visits occurring after the commencement of a course. The Board of Education discussed the importance of course recognition to the profession and to the Association and the need to identify alternate pathways for recognition.

The Board of Education has advised the Board of Directors that it could develop a report on alternative processes for course recognition if desired by the Board of Directors. The Board of Education intends to continue with the current course recognition process throughout 2001.

Continuing Professional Development initiatives

The Board of Education received a report indicating almost 500 Associate and Library Technician members have joined the Continuing Professional Development (CPD) subcategory of membership. The Association is developing partnerships with providers of CPD activities, to enable preferential rates to be offered to ALIA members for CPD activities.

Widened eligibility applications

People holding qualifications in library and information studies which are not recognised by ALIA can apply for Associate or Library Technician membership through the widened eligibility process. At the October meeting, Marie Murphy, secretary to the Board, reported that twenty-three people applied for admission through the widened eligibility process in 2000, a significant increase on the eight applicants throughout 1999. The current process for assessing applicants relies on a decreasing number of volunteers who meet with each applicant to consider their application. The Board recognised the need to develop alternative processes for admission through the widened eligibility provision.



"Browse Before You Buy" with E-Books – A New Free Service on the DA Website!

Enjoy the convenience and accessibility of the Web, while also perusing books, cover-to-cover, before you buy! Make better, more confident purchasing decisions all from the comfort of your office or home. "Browse Before You Buy" with E-Books lets you check out the entire book to make sure it's right for you.

You won't be forced to read only pre-selected excerpts or chapters, download special plugins, or read the book offline using special, expensive devices. The entire contents of the book is online for you to browse for free using a standard Web browser.

Each E-Book cover is displayed in full colour, with pages displayed in black and white. Easy-touse navigational buttons allow you to flip forward and backward by page or section and zoom in and out at will.

Visit the DA Stand

> Online 2001



To find out more about this new service, visit the DA Website:

www.dadirect.com.au